
January 26, 2021 

Dear OCE Parents and Guardians, 

 

This is a reminder that OCE has pivoted to online learning for all students starting today. No 

students should report to campus today, as all learning will be conducted online. All students 

should join their classes online from home. There will be no Extended Day services at OCE at 

this time. 

 

If your child was in the online learning model prior to today, then your child will follow their 

regular 8-12 synchronous learning schedule as usual. 

 

If your child is pivoting to the online learning model starting today, then you will join your 

child's teacher by joining the link that he/she sent out last night. If you did not receive a link. 

please email your child's teacher or call the school for assistance @ 281-634-5910. Children who 

have pivoted to online from F2F will follow the 8:10-3:25 schedule. Attendance will be taken, 

and lessons will go on as planned, so please have your child join their class each day. 

 

We ask that everyone continue to fill out the wellness survey daily. This will allow the district to 

continue to monitor and support our OCE families. 

 

If your child has a difficult time with this temporary pivot in learning models, or if you would 

like strategies for navigating during this time, you are welcome to reach out to our school 

counselor, Alicia McKinzy, @ alicia.mckinzy@fortbendisd.com. She will be happy to provide 

support for your Blue Jay family! 

 

If you need a technology device for your child so that he/she can their online class, please email 

your child's teachers and let them of the need. We will work to get your child the needed 

technology. 

 

We do not know the length of the pivot at this time. The district will monitor the situation and 

more information will be shared with parents as it becomes available. Please continue to monitor 

your emails for all updates.  

 

I would like to thank our OCE staff for the hard work and long hours they put in last night to 

make sure your child has a smooth transition today. Our staff's dedication to our students and our 

OCE families is amazing! 

 

Please feel free to reach out to me if you have any questions or concerns. You can reach me at 

deanna.olson@fortbendisd.com. As always, thank you for your continued support! 

 

Thank you, 

Deanna Olson 

OCE Principal 
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